DRAFT


MINUTES OF THE

ACCEL UNDERWRITING COMMITTEE MEETING

BAKERSFIELD, CA

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 10, 2002, 2:00 PM

MEMBERS PRESENT:

Tom Vance, City of Anaheim 

David Clovis, City of Mountain View

Ann Garcia, City of Ontario

Sandra Blanch, City of Palo Alto

Tom Phillips, City of Santa Monica

GUESTS AND CONSULTANTS

Mike Simmons, Driver Alliant Insurance Services

Janelle Cabanding, Driver Alliant Insurance Services

A.

CALL TO ORDER
Underwriting Committee Chair Tom Phillips called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m.

B.
LIABILITY ACTUARY SELECTION

Underwriting Committee Chair, Tom Phillips, presented this item. Staff prepared an Actuarial Evaluation of all proposals received and it was distributed as a handout to the underwriting committee. 

Six actuaries were contacted and responses were received from ARM Tech, Tillinghast-Powers Perrin and Bickmore Risk Services.  All firms provided excellent proposals and complied with the Scope of Services outlined in the RFP.  

Tillinghast proposed a contract fee of $72,000 for a three-year term, which the Underwriting Committee saw as out of ACCEL’s budgeted amount of $12,000 per year.  As far as pricing was of concern, Bickmore and ARM Tech were fairly close in price, and within ACCEL’s budget.  Based on this initial factor, the selection was narrowed down to Bickmore and ARM Tech.

Bickmore’s fee schedule appeared to have a small error in which staff believed was overlooked by John Alltop, Bickmore Project Coordinator.  Program Administrators were directed to contact John following the Board meeting for clarification on the second update report fee, for a cost believed to be $1,500.  

Professional qualifications, experience and support staff of Bickmore and ARM Tech were closely reviewed.  John Alltop of Bickmore is an FCAS and MAAA (Fellow of the Casualty Actuarial Society and Member, American Academy of Actuaries).  Mujtaba Datoo of ARM Tech has the ACAS Designation (Associate of the Casualty Actuarial Society).  Tom Phillips expressed how these designations denote professionalism and credibility.  
John Alltop has over 10 years in the actuarial field and has been a consultant for four.  John’s support, Mark Priven, is also an FCAS and MAAA. 

Mujtaba has been in the actuarial field for over 20 years, and has one year consulting experience.   Mujtaba’s support includes Steven Kahn who is an FCAS and MAAA.  Steven Kahn is also believed to be located outside of California.

A motion was made to recommend the ACCEL Board to select Bickmore Risk Services as ACCEL’s Liability Actuary, with the condition that the Second Year update as part of their Schedule of Fees is to be at a cost of $1,500.

MOTION:  David Clovis

SECOND:
Sandra Blanch
      MOTION CARRIED

C.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

City of Concord’s potential membership was discussed prior to the Board Meeting.  Program Administrators provided a brief background on the City of Concord and general information pertaining to them. Concord wishes to apply for membership into ACCEL but has not taken the initial steps in officially applying for membership into the Authority.  This item has been agendized for the October meeting for Board members to discuss this issue, and also decide if they wish to consider them as a viable member for the Authority. 

Based on preliminary discussions, the underwriting committee felt that Concord may not be a viable member to ACCEL due to the following.  

· Concord might not accept a self-insured retention of $1,000,000;

· Concord currently does not have a full time Risk Manager;

More discussions will take place on Friday the 11th during the Board Meeting.  David Clovis will not be in attendance at the Friday meeting.  He mentioned that if the ACCEL Board takes action on this item, Mountain View will vote against allowing Concord as a potential member. 

D.

ADJOURNMENT
The meeting was adjourned at 2:40 p.m.
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